
 

April 28, 2022 

 

 

Chair Rosa DeLauro             Ranking Member Kay Granger 

House Committee on Appropriations   House Committee on Appropriations 

H-307 The Capitol     1036 Longworth HOB 

Washington, D.C. 20515    Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

 

Dear Chair DeLauro and Ranking Member Granger:  

 

I am requesting funding for the Desert Knolls Channel Improvement Project in fiscal year 2023. 

The entity to receive funding for this project is San Bernardino County, located at 385 North 

Arrowhead Avenue, San Bernardino, California 92415. 

 

The funding will be used to provide flood protection not only to the immediate vicinity but also 

to the areas downstream of the Desert Knolls Channel. The Desert Knolls Channel Improvement 

project is located in the Town of Apple Valley in the County of San Bernardino. The project 

limits are along Desert Knolls Wash, approximately 6,500 linear feet, from Apple Valley Road 

to Tao Road. The proposed project is an essential flood control facility that will help in providing 

adequate storm protection infrastructure to the Town of Apple Valley. The project is designed 

for a 100-year flood. 

 

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

___________________    

Jay Obernolte      

Member of Congress 

 


